

Klinginsmith, Gregg <klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us>

School Board Notes September 14, 2023

1 message

Gregg Klinginsmith <klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> Reply-To: Gregg Klinginsmith <klinginsmithgt@warrencor3.k12.mo.us> To: klinginsmithg@warrencor3.k12.mo.us

Thu, Sep 14, 2023 at 9:07 PM

Hello Warren County R-III Families,

Below is information from the September 14, 2023 Warren County R-III School Board meeting.

New Hires

Congratulations and welcome to Logan O'Malley as a paraprofessional at Alpha.

Congratulations and welcome to Ronald Ferguson as a bus monitor.

Congratulations and welcome to Amanda Bruce as a latchkey employee at Daniel Boone.

Congratulations and welcome to Norma Burkemper as a lunch room monitor at Warrior Ridge.

Welcome back to Del Stefanski to the maintenance department.

Recognitions

The first week of school the school district experienced a record heat wave. Several employees worked without air conditioning and went above and beyond to keep the school open. We very much appreciate their commitment to the children of the Warren County R-III School District. Those individuals were:

Daniel Boone Kitchen-Lindsey Dieckman, Sheila Gruenefeld, Karen Petersmeyer, Marie Smith, Liz Bynum, Kim Terry, Susan Vunesky



Transportation -- Mechanics- Dale Smart & Leonard Portillo. Bus Drivers- Maria Nelson, Donna Noonan, James Mutz, Christine Wilson, Carrie McKinney, Kayleen Menefee, Cami Brown



Maintenance-Walter Sanderson & Tom Parson



Superintendent Reports

- Dr. Carrie Strunk and Mrs. Thea Ether, curriculum coordinators, gave an update on the district's curriculum.
- Dr. Carrie Strunk gave an update on the district's professional development plan.
- Dr. Brad Ross, assistant superintendent, gave an update on the district's staffing.
- Dr. Klinginsmith, superintendent, gave an update on the district's finances.
- All program evaluations can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

Contracts and Agreements

- The district approved a contract with Infinite Campus to import data from SpedTrack, VersaTrans, and A+ for a total amount of \$1,500.
- The district approved contributing to the Greater Warren County Economic Development Council for \$1,000.
- The district approved a contract with Marco Shredding to provide shredding services and the total contract amount is \$3,820 per year.

All consent agenda items can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

Old Business

COVID Safe Return to School Plan

The district is required to approve this plan every six months through September 2024. There are three changes to the plan. The district will no longer notify classrooms when there is a positive COVID-19 case in the classroom. This is consistent to how all other illnesses are handled. Attendance calculation for students who are absent due to being positive for COVID-19 has been updated to align with the state requirements. When a student is in the nurse's office waiting to be picked up for being positive, the language was changed from will be given a mask to may be given a mask. If you would like to review this document, here is a link.

All old business items can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

New Business

Annual Secretary to the Board Report (ASBR)

The 22-23 ASBR was approved. The district ended the 22-23 school year with an operational fund balance of 39.58%.

All new business can be found on Diligent. Here is a link.

The next regular school board meeting is on October 12th at 7:00 pm at the Warren County R-III Central Office.

If you would like to learn more about Prop R3, here is a link.

Sincerely,

Gregg Klinginsmith

Superintendent of Schools

Warren County R-III School District

Warren County R-3 School District would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be removed from our list, please contact Warren County R-3 School District directly. To stop receiving all email messages distributed through our SchoolMessenger service, follow this link and confirm: Unsubscribe

SchoolMessenger is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students and staff through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.